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Lower Nazareth Township  

recognizes  
Colonial Regional  

Police Department for  
20+ years of service 

 

 
 

At their September 14th meeting, the Board of Supervisors presented Chief 
Roy Seiple with a plaque recognizing the department for its 20 plus years of 
service to the community. 
 

The  Department was formed in 1995 and service began in 1996. Colonial Re-
ƎƛƻƴŀƭΩǎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀǊŜŀ ƛǎ нм ǎǉǳŀǊŜ ƳƛƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ IŀƴƻǾŜǊ ¢ƻǿƴǎƘƛǇΣ [ƻǿŜǊ 
Nazareth Township, and the Borough of Bath.  Currently the department is 
comprised of 25 officers including two K-9 officers .  
 

Since 2003 the department has handled over 121,000 calls. In 2015, the fleet 
of 20 vehicles drove 264,732 miles while patrolling the communities. 
 

The Department  is located at 248 Brodhead Road, in Hanover Township, 
Northampton County. Administrative Office hours are Monday  through Friday 
8:30AMτ4:30PM. The phone number is (610) 861-4820. For non-emergency 
ǎƛǘǳŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ŀƴ ƻŦŦƛŎŜǊΩǎ ŀǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ ŀŦǘŜǊ ƻŦŦƛŎŜ ƘƻǳǊǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ 
Northampton County Communication Center at (610) 759-2200 

Completion of Transportation Enhancements 
 

By the time you receive this newsletter Lower Nazareth 
Township will have completed a significant road improvement 
project.  The project involved the reconstruction and resurfac-
ing of  Pine Drive, West Locust Lane, Locust Lane, Larch Lane, 
and Spruce Lane.  
 
Please check the Township web page www.lowernazareth.com/public works/
projects in the future for more information regarding other roads to be recon-
structed. 

http://www.lowernazareth.com/public
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TOWNSHIP MEETING DATESTOWNSHIP MEETING DATES  
  

MEETINGS ARE CURRENTLY HELD AT 306 BUTZTOWN ROAD  

These meeting dates and location are subject to change.   
Please contact the Township Office or www.lowernazareth.com to confirm. 

 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  - Meeting Time:  6:30PM 
 

September 28th, October 12th,  October 26th, November 16th , December 14th 
 

PLANNING COMMISSION - Meeting Time:  6:30PM 
 

October 17th,  November 21st, December 19th 
 

ZONING HEARING BOARD - Meeting Time:  6:30PM 

VOTE!  Primary Election Day is VOTE!  Primary Election Day is Tuesday, November 8thTuesday, November 8th  

 
The polls will be open from  
7:00AM - 8:00PM,  prevailing time.   
 

Polling places are as follows: 
 

District #1 - West of Routes 946 and 191 ς  
Dryland United Church of Christ,  4415 Newburg Rd 
 
 

District #2 - East of Routes 946 and 191 -  
Lower Nazareth Township Building , 306 Butztown Rd 
 

tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊΧ 
If you are voting for the first time, you will  have to  
provide proof of identification to election officials.  
 
   QUESTIONS? - Contact the Northampton County Board of Elections at (610) 559-3055.   

IMPORTANT DATES & INFORMATIONIMPORTANT DATES & INFORMATION  

BE INFORMEDBE INFORMEDττVISIT OUR WEBSITE & FACEBOOK PAGEVISIT OUR WEBSITE & FACEBOOK PAGE  
Our website, www.lowernazareth.com, keeps residents informed on  programs and events in the township. 
The home page contains important announcements such as meeting cancellations and informative public  
announcements. Agendas, meeting minutes, reports, resolutions and agreements are available for review  
under the Township Meetings header. In addition, permit  applications, tax forms, and records requests are 
ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜΦ CƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƴǾŜƴƛŜƴŎŜΣ ǿŜΩǾŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƘŜƭǇŦǳƭ ƭƛƴƪǎ ǘƻ  ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΣ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΣ  ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘŀƭΣ ŀƴŘ 
health and welfare websites. There is even a link to email us your comments, questions, or concerns. We 
are interested in your comments about the site as our mission is to provide a user friendly and informative  
website for our constituents.   
 

In addition to our website, residents can stay informed through our Facebook page,  www.facebook.com/
LowerNazarethTownship.   
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SINKHOLE REPAIR TIPSSINKHOLE REPAIR TIPS  
As many of our residents already know, Lower Nazareth Township is located in a very sinkhole 
prone area.  This area is prone to sinkholes due primarily to the types of soils and the local  
geology.  Lower Nazareth Township would like to pass along how to address sinkholes you 
may notice on your property or in the street. 
 

¶ If you see a sinkhole in the street or directly adjacent to the street, contact the township office at your         
        earliest convenience. 

¶ If you think the sinkhole may be a hazard to motorists or pedestrians, and it is not during regular business   
        hours at the township office, please contact the police.  If it is necessary to contact the police, please use           
        the non-emergency number, (610) 759-2200.  

¶ If at all possible, try to secure the location of the sinkhole until our crew arrives. 
 

The township will only service those sinkholes which are located within the  township road or the township 
right-of-way.  Any sinkhole outside of those areas is the responsibility of the respective property owner(s).  If 
the  sinkhole is  determined to be on private property, the property owner will need to take corrective action.  
That could involve hiring a contractor.  Regarding the repair of sinkholes, do not put loose soil or course ag-
gregate in the hole.  These types of fill will continue to allow water to infiltrate the hole and aggravate the 
situation.  It is best to consult a professional regarding sinkhole repair. 

KNOX BOXES FOR RESIDENTIAL PROPERTIESKNOX BOXES FOR RESIDENTIAL PROPERTIES  
 

In Lower Nazareth Township, most commercial buildings are equipped with Knox Boxes as  
required by Ordinance. A Knox Box is a small, wall-mounted safe that holds building keys for 
ŦƛǊŜŦƛƎƘǘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ 9a¢Ωǎ ǘƻ ǊŜǘǊƛŜǾŜ ƛƴ ŜƳŜǊƎŜƴŎƛŜǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ YƴƻȄ .ƻȄŜǎ ŀǊŜ ƭƛƴƪŜŘ Ǿƛŀ ǊŀŘƛƻ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
dispatch station, where the dispatcher can release the keys with DTMF tones  allowing   
emergency response personnel to quickly enter a building without having to force entry.  
Knox Boxes cut fire losses for building owners since firefighters can enter buildings without 
breaking doors or windows.   

 

In Lower Nazareth Township, residential properties are not required to have a Knox Box; however, they are 
available.  If you are frequently out of town or unavailable for an emergency at your home, a Knox Box allows 
emergency personnel access your property.  If you are interested in a residential Knox Box, forms are avail-
able at the Township Office.   

HELPFUL TIPS FROM THE SEWAGE ENFORCEMENT OFFICERHELPFUL TIPS FROM THE SEWAGE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER 
For some residents, they are familiar with what needs to be done to maintain their septic system; however, 
for many residents septic maintenance is new to them.  On-lot septic systems present considerable operation 
and maintenance responsibilities.  We ask that you are kind to your system and remember the following tips: 
 

 Protect the primary septic area and the replacement absorption area from earth  disturbance.  

 Keep traffic, equipment, sheds, pools, etc. off your septic tanks and drain fields. 

 Have your system checked bi-annually by a competent septic system contractor. 

 Have your tank pumped every 2-3 years, or as needed. 

 Conserve water and avoid heavy peak loads to the system. 

 Space laundry loads out over a few days if possible. 

 Do not dispose of any paper, cloth or fibrous products into your system (cigarettes, diapers, etc.) 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION IMPORTANT INFORMATION   



For Lower Nazareth Township Residents Only  - Proof of Residency Required 

TOWNSHIP CLEANTOWNSHIP CLEAN--UP DAYUP DAY  

The semi-annual Township Clean-Up Day will be held on Saturday, October 8th at  the  Township Recycling  
Facility at 4600 Newburg Road from 7:00AM to 1:00PM (rain or shine). To find clean-up day activities on the 
property simply follow the green ά¸!w5 ²!{¢9έ ǎƛƎƴǎ on Gremar Road that mark the route.   
 

Please take note that yard waste will be accepted on this day. 
 

TRIP LIMITATIONS: 
 

9ŀŎƘ ƘƻǳǎŜƘƻƭŘ ƛǎ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘǊƛǇǎΧ 
3 cars/SUVs OR   

2 pick-up trucks OR  
1 pick-up with attached trailer OR  

1 box truck/stake body (up to 17 feet in length) 
 
 

Remember to bring a form of identification that includes your address. 
 

MATERIALS ACCEPTED ARE: 
 

  GENERAL HOUSEHOLD TRASH:  METAL / WHITE GOODS/APPLIANCES*      
  Furniture, mattresses, etc.   WOOD MATERIALS 
  (NO-PUTRESCIBLE GARBAGE)  TIRES** 
             CAR/TRUCK BATTERIES*** 
       

WE WILL NOT ACCEPT: ELECTRONICS (INCLUDING TVS), PAINT, CHEMICALS & HAZARDOUS MATERIALS 
Please see information on the disposal of these items in the  PA Electronic Waste Regulations article on 

page 7 & the Household Hazardous Waste Event article on page 8. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

» Important note about refrigerated units 
All refrigerated units shall be properly de-freonized prior to disposal. The unit shall have the appropriate tags 
indicating the freon was removed in the proper fashion. Any refrigerated units without proper tags, regardless 
of whether the refrigerant has been  removed or not, will not be accepted.  Examples of appliances containing 
refrigerant are  refrigerators, coolers, de-humidifiers and air conditioners.  
 

Some tips on preparing your material for disposal: 
§ separate any plastic and metal parts from toys, household items, etc. 
§ remove glass from storm doors and windows 
§ clean all wood products of foreign material (nails, drywall, etc.) 
 

NOTE: Please bring enough help to unload your vehicle as manpower is limited.   
 

 
We thank you for your cooperation and look forward to a successful Clean-up Day!   

* All refrigerated appliances must be de-freonized by a certified technician and tagged  accordingly.     
   Those appliances without tags will not be accepted. 

 

**Tires ς Car $6/tire, Truck $20/tire,  Farm $35/tire      ***Car/Truck Batteries $5/battery 

RECYCLING CORNERRECYCLING CORNER  
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¢h²b{ILtΩ{ [9!C /h[[9/¢Lhb twhDw!a¢h²b{ILtΩ{ [9!C /h[[9/¢Lhb twhDw!a  
 

The program will begin on demand sometime between the middle of October and 
the middle of November. Actual collection will commence when a sufficient amount 
of leaves have fallen to warrant dispatching the collection equipment.  The program 
will continue through December as conditions warrant. Residents of Lower Nazareth 
Township are required to abide by the following  regulations governing leaf  collec-
tions.  
 

[ŜŀǾŜǎ ŀǊŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ǊŜŎȅŎƭŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻǿƴǎƘƛǇΩǎ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ  wŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ 
must place their leaves along the edge of the street or curb for the Township to col-

lect.  It is the  responsibility of the residents to protect their leaves along the street so they do not blow 
throughout the neighborhood.  Leaves will not be collected on private property.  In addition, collection 
crews will not rake piles of leaves out from between or under parked cars.  Collection crews will not empty 
plastic bags or containers; this is the responsibility of the resident.  Branches, grass clippings, shrubbery, 
garbage and building material will not be collected.  These items will be left behind, and are the responsibil-
ity of the  resident.  Please do not use bricks, rocks, etc. to hold tarps on top of your leaf pile.  They may in-
advertently get mixed into the pile and subsequently vacuumed into the  machine. These  objects will  se-
verely damage the machine and may cause catastrophic failure of the  equipment.  
 

With the increasing number of maturing trees each year in various areas of the Township, it is impossible to 
guarantee a specific pick-up day for any one  location.  If the leaves are not in place when the crew goes by, 
they will be picked up on the next  rotation.  This schedule is subject to inclement weather,  mechanical  
breakdown, and Township  emergencies, requiring Public Works Department personnel and equipment to 
be reassigned.  Your area could be skipped at any time should these situations  occur.  
 

Please call the Municipal Office at (610) 759-7434 with questions regarding leaf collections between the 
hours of 7:30AM to 4:00PM, Monday through Friday. 

TOWNSHIP CHRISTMAS TREE RECYCLING PROGRAMTOWNSHIP CHRISTMAS TREE RECYCLING PROGRAM 
Trees will be accepted at the 4600 Newburg Road (follow the green signs) beginning  January 3, 2017. 
In response to resident requests, the Township has extended Christmas Tree Recycling until February 4th. 
 

PROGRAM HOURS ARE:  
     Monday January 3rd through Friday January  6th  
   9:00AMς 3:00PM   NO APPOINTMENT NECCESSARY 
      
  Saturdays:  January 7th, January 14th, January 21st, January 28th, & February 4th  
  8:00AM - 1:00PM      NO APPOINTMENT NECCESSARY 

 
 

* In the event of a snow or ice storm  there will be NO drop off* 
 

Special Instructions: Please remove any ornaments, tinsel and tree bags when disposing the trees to   
 prevent potential damage to the chipping equipment. 
 

This program is only for residents of Lower Nazareth Township. All persons participating in the program 
will be required to provide identification at the time of disposal.   Any comments you may have regarding 
the program will be appreciated. 
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MAKE YOUR HOME THE SOLUTION MAKE YOUR HOME THE SOLUTION   

FOR STORMWATER POLLUTION!FOR STORMWATER POLLUTION!  

As stormwater flows over driveways, lawns, and sidewalks, it picks up debris,  
chemicals, dirt, and other pollutants. Stormwater can flow into a storm sewer sys-
tem or directly to a lake, stream, river, wetland, or coastal water. Anything that en-
ters a storm sewer system is discharged untreated into the waterbodies we use for  
ǎǿƛƳƳƛƴƎΣ ŦƛǎƘƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ŘǊƛƴƪƛƴƎ ǿŀǘŜǊΦ tƻƭƭǳǘŜŘ ǊǳƴƻŦŦ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ƴŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ 
greatest threat to clean  water.  
 

By practicing healthy household habits, homeowners can keep common pollutants 
like pesticides, pet waste, grass clippings, and automotive fluids off the ground and 
out of stormwater. Adopt these healthy household habits and help protect lakes, 
streams, rivers, wetlands, and coastal waters. Remember to share the habits with 
your neighbors!  
 

VEHICLES & GARAGE:  
§ Wash your car on a lawn or other unpaved  surface to minimize the amount of dirty, soapy water flow-

ing into the storm drain & eventually into your local waterbody. 
§ Check your car, boat, motorcycle, & other machinery & equipment for leaks & spills. Clean up spilled  
        ŦƭǳƛŘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴ ŀōǎƻǊōŜƴǘ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭ ƭƛƪŜ ƪƛǘǘȅ ƭƛǘǘŜǊ ƻǊ ǎŀƴŘΣ ϧ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǊƛƴǎŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǇƛƭƭǎ ƛƴǘƻ ŀ ƴŜŀǊōȅ ǎǘƻǊƳ    
        drain. 
 

LAWN & GARDEN: 
§ Set your mower height to 3 inches or higher. Taller grass slows the runoff and produces a deeper and 

denser root system, which absorbs more water and prevents erosion. Deeper roots also reduce the 
need for watering during droughts and suppress weeds from growing up around them.  

§ Use pesticides & fertilizers sparingly. 
§ Do not fertilize or use pesticides within 15 to 20 feet of a stream. Keeping this distance will help keep 

chemicals out of waterways.  
 

HOME REPAIR & IMPROVEMENT: 
§ Properly dispose of excess paints through a household hazardous waste program. 
 

PET CARE: 
§ When walking your pet, remember to pick up the waste & dispose of it properly.  Flushing pet waste is 

the best method.  
 

SWIMMING POOL & SPA 
§ Drain  your swimming pool only when a test kit does  not detect chlorine levels. 
 

SEPTIC SYSTEM USE & MAINTENANCE 
§ Have your septic system inspected by a professional at least every 3 years, & have the septic tank 

pumped as necessary. 
STORM DRAINS CONNECT TO WATERBODIES!!! 

If you change your own motor oil in your car or lawn mower, make sure the oil gets disposed of 
properly. You can drop used oil off for free at AutoZone on Nazareth Pike. Used oil and used  
filters are accepted at Advance Auto Parts and Wal-Mart; both are located on Nazareth Road, 
Easton. 
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RECYCLING CORNERRECYCLING CORNER  

ReStore Recyclable Latex  Paint 2016 Collection Events 
In partnership with Northampton County Department of Community and Economic Development (DCED) 

 

These events are for Northampton County residents only 
 

       NOTE: Limit of 15 gallons per vehicle will be accepted at collection events. For larger quantities  please   
       contact  Emily London, ReStore Resource Manager, at Emily@habitatlv.org or  (610) 776-7499 ext. 302. 
 

LATEX PAINT MUST MEET THESE REQUIREMENTS:  
 *  Must be latex paint 
 *  Paint must be in original containers 
 *  Paint must be liquid 
 *  Paint must be less than or equal to 10 years old 
 *  Must be recyclable  
 

UNACCEPTABLE (NON-RECYLABLE LATEX PAINT): 
 *  Previously frozen 
 *  Containing biological growth 
 *  Presence of skin,  Hardened 
 *  Significant container corrosion 
 *  Debris, such as dirt, sand, gravel, sawdust, or paper, etc. 
 

ALSO UNACCEPTABLE:  
 *  Oil or solvent-based paint (Acceptable at the HHW Event see page 8) 
 *  Stains or polyurethanes,  Porch or floor paints,  Water proofing paints 
 *  Specialty paints (industrial, marine, automotive, traffic parking, glazes/textures) 

DATE HOST / LOCATION ADDRESS / SITE 

November 5, 2016 
9:00amτ12noon 

Tatamy Borough 
Braden Park 

Bushkill Drive & Uhler Road, Tatamy 

PA  ELECTRONIC WASTE REGULATIONSPA  ELECTRONIC WASTE REGULATIONS  
 

Effective January 24, 2013, Pennsylvania law does not allow any elec-
tronic waste to be land filled.  Therefore, you are not permitted to put 
electronics curbside to be picked up by your waste hauler.  
 

A free option for recycling televisions was Best Buy; but as of February  
2016 they began charging $25 to recycle a television or computer monitor. However, the company will no 
longer collect televisions in Pennsylvania because the state forbids the company from collecting fees for recy-
cling. 
 

Another option is Green Environmental Recycling (GER) Solutions, located at 795 Roble Road in Allentown. 
They accept a variety of electronics for a fee, including televisions and monitors at $0.50/lb. Visit 
www.gersolutions.net for more information.  
 

This past Spring, in an effort to assist residents with recycling their unwanted electronics, local municipalities 
joined together to hold an Electronics Recycling Event on April 16th  The event had 645 vehicles drop off items 
over the three hour period. Due to the success of this event we are already discussing another event for this 
Spring. Please watch our website for details! 



MANDATORY CURBSIDE RECYCLING MANDATORY CURBSIDE RECYCLING   
Curbside recycling collection is mandatory for all residential properties and commercial   
establishments throughout the Township.   
 

By this point, all residents should have received a recycling container. If you have not  
received your container, you may pick one up at the Township Office, Monday through Friday 
between the hours of 7:30AM and 3:30PM.  In addition, second  containers are available and 
may be picked up during the same times.  Please note: recycling containers are issued for 

the residence.  When you move, containers are to be left for the new home owners. 
 

It is not mandatory to use a Township provided recycling container.  The only requirement is that any container 
ǳǎŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǊŜŎȅŎƭƛƴƎ ǎƘŀƭƭ ōŜ ŎƭŜŀǊƭȅ ƳŀǊƪŜŘ Ψw9/¸/[!.[9{Ω ǿƛǘƘ ƭŜǘǘŜǊǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀǘ ƭŜŀǎǘ пέ ƘƛƎƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ Ŧƻƴǘ ōŜ ŀǘ 
ƭŜŀǎǘ ѹέ ǿƛŘŜΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǎƻ ǘƘŜ ƘŀǳƭŜǊ Ŏŀƴ Ŝŀǎƛƭȅ ƛŘŜƴǘƛŦȅ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎȅŎƭƛƴƎ ŎƻƴǘŀƛƴŜǊΦ  
 

If you have any questions regarding the  program, please feel free to contact us. 

Northampton County Department of Community & Economic DevelopmentNorthampton County Department of Community & Economic Development  
  

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE DROPHOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE DROP--OFF EVENTSOFF EVENTS  
NORTHAMPTON COUNTY RESIDENTS ONLYτPlease be sure to bring ID 

 

Saturday October 8, 2016 8:30AM ς 2:00PM 
 

Northampton Community College Main Campus, Bethlehem Township   
 

Entrance from Green Pond Road ς ONLY 
 

Motor Oil/Filters 
Oil-Based Paint & Stain  
Old gasoline / oil mixtures 
Pool Chemicals 
Thermometers 
Thermostats 

Fluorescent Lights 
Flammables/Combustibles 
Fire Extinguishers 
Herbicides/Pesticides 
Household Cleaners 
Mercury Containing Products 

Adhesives 
Aerosol Cans 
Antifreeze 
Automotive Fluids & Cleaners 
Batteries (all types)
Compressed Gas 

 

*NO 

LATEX  

PAINTS 

(See page 7)  

RECYCLING CORNERRECYCLING CORNER  

Accepted Scrap Metals: Recycling of residential scrap, that is primarily metal, including lawn furniture, yard 
equipment (oil, gas & batteries removed), major metal appliances (washers dryers, stoves), air conditioners 
and dehumidifiers (refrigerant does not require removal, it will be recycled), etc. 

TIRE COLLECTION: NO CHARGE, LIMIT 8 TIRES PER VEHICLE.   
HIGHWAY TIRES, AUTOMOBILE, SUV, & TRACTOR TRAILER TIRES ONLY 

NO FARM, BICYCLE, MINI-BIKE, MOTORCYCLE, GOLF-CART OR BACK-HOE, ETC. 

HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE ACCEPTED:  

Non-hazardous materials will not be accepted: 

No latex paint (Please see article on page 7 for Latex Paint Recycling) 

No smoke detectors, radioactives, or medical wastes 
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The Township offers several organic waste recycling programs to our residents. These  
programs provide an outlet for our residents to dispose of their organic waste and in return 
reap the benefits of the programs by utilizing the mulch and compost derived from the  
recycling process. The programs are outlined below.  
 

YARD WASTE RECYCLING  
 

Where: 4600 Newburg Road, west of 
Route 191,  1.5 miles, right on Gremar Road, (look for the green signs) 
 

Phone:  Please call (610) 759-7434 with any questions or comments.  
  *** Please note that the previous Yard Waste phone number is no longer in use. *** 
 

Appointment Policy: APPOINTMENTS ARE NO LONGER NECESSARY!!! 
 

Program hours:   
   Mondays :      7:30AM ς 3:00PM             
   Fridays:         7:30AM ς 3:00PM             

   Holiday Schedule: If a holiday falls on a Monday, the facility will be open on Tuesdays 
              If a holiday falls on a Friday, the facility will be open on Thursdays 
 

   3rd Saturday / Month:      8:00AM ς 1:00PM             
 

*** Please remember to bring a form of identification that includes your address. *** 
We will not accept material from any commercial services or business. All persons participating in the   

program will be required to provide identification at the time of disposal or pick up. 
 

Acceptable Material:     BRUSH AND COMPOST ITEMS SHALL BE KEPT SEPARATE. 
 

Brush (natural/untreated):  8-inch diameter max and no longer than 8 feet; bushes ς no roots please 
 

Compost Items: Hedge trimmings, garden residue & leaves ς loose or in brown paper bags. NO PLASTIC BAGS! 
 

Unacceptable Material: Grass clippings, sod, soil, straw or hay, and plastic bags!  Grass and sod are accepted 
at FRCA with prior approval. Please call ahead (see contact information below). 
 

Lower Nazareth Township supports the position of the State Department of Environmental Protection and 
strongly recommends recycling your grass clippings by using a mulching mower. Please visit the DEP website 
for more information on this topic. 
 

Special Instructions:  All material must be thoroughly checked for any foreign objects (nails, wire, stones, 
etc.).  Material with debris will not be accepted as it may harm the processing equipment! 

 

BY-PRODUCTS / MULCH AND COMPOST 
When available, a supply of the mulch and compost products derived from the FRCA recycling 
process will be on hand.  We strongly encourage our residents to utilize these products.   
 

We will not accept material from any commercial services or  business. All persons participating 
in the program will be required to provide identification at the time of disposal or pick up. 
 

First Regional Compost Authority (FRCA) ς In addition to our local program, a secondary drop off site known 
as the First Regional Compost Authority (FRCA) is available for Township Residents to utilize.  The facility is 
located at 6701 Weaversville Road, Northampton, PA 18067.  The FRCA  operates under its own schedule. 
Please visit www.frcaweb.org or call (610) 262-1000 to confirm hours and for  any questions.  

ORGANIC WASTE RECYCLING PROGRAMORGANIC WASTE RECYCLING PROGRAM  
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION ON TAXESIMPORTANT INFORMATION ON TAXES  
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EARNED INCOME TAXES: EARNED INCOME TAXES:     Taxpayers with earned income in 2016 are required to file a Final Tax 

Return by Tuesday, April 18, 2017.  
 

Did you know the quickest way to get your refund is to file online? If you live and work in Pennsylvania, you 
can e-file ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǘŀȄ ŀŘƳƛƴƛǎǘǊŀǘƻǊΩǎ ǎŜŎǳǊŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ нпκт ŀǘ www.KeystoneCollects.com. 
YŜȅǎǘƻƴŜ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴǎ DǊƻǳǇΩǎ e-file is the easy, fast and secure way to file your 2016 tax return. It lets you 
file your tax return when it is most convenient for you. You will need your W-2, your Social Security Number 
and any other income documents that may apply (such as a PA-UE or a Schedule C). Keystone redesigned e-
file to make it even faster and more user-friendly. 
 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǘŀȄ ŦƛƭƛƴƎΣ Ǿƛǎƛǘ YŜȅǎǘƻƴŜΩǎ Frequently Asked Questions or call Key-
ǎǘƻƴŜΩǎ Taxpayer Helpline at 1 (888) 328-0565 to speak with a local, knowledgeable Taxpayer Service 
Agent. You can also email your questions 24/7 to Taxpayer Support. Taxpayer Service Agents try to respond 
to all online inquiries within three business days. 
 

The local Keystone Collections Group office for Northampton County is located at: 1606 Sullivan Trail, 
Easton, PA 18040 . The phone number is  1 (888) 519-3897. Hours are  Monday ς Friday, 8:00AM ς 3:00PM.                
  

LOCAL SERVICES TAX: LOCAL SERVICES TAX: Local Services Tax is collected at the Township Office.  Residents that are 

self-employed and work out of their homes are required to pay the $52.00 annual tax as long as they make 
$12,000.00 or more.  Self-employed residents that earn less than $12,000.00 or have a full-time job outside 
of Lower Nazareth Township that is withholding the Local Services Tax is required to submit an Exemption 
CƻǊƳ ƻƴ ŀƴ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ ōŀǎƛǎΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ [ƻǿŜǊ bŀȊŀǊŜǘƘ ¢ƻǿƴǎƘƛǇΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ www.lowernazareth.com for 
the Exemption Form.  If you have any questions, please call (610) 759-7434, ext. 1001. 

REAL ESTATE TAXES: REAL ESTATE TAXES: Both Nazareth Area School District and Lower Nazareth Township Real Estates 

taxes are collected at the Township Office.  We have received a positive response from our residents with 
this added convenience in which residents are able to drop off payments  during normal business hours: 
Monday - Friday, 7:30AM ς 4:00PM.  *The tax office will remain open until 6:00 PM on payment due dates 
as printed on your tax bill(s). 
 

Lower Nazareth Township receives 4.15 mills of tax and Northampton County receives 11.80 mills levied on 
ǊŜŀƭ ŜǎǘŀǘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻǿƴǎƘƛǇΦ ¢ƘŜ bŀȊŀǊŜǘƘ !ǊŜŀ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ ǊŜŀƭ ŜǎǘŀǘŜ ǘŀȄ ƭŜǾȅ ƛǎ рнΦло ƳƛƭƭǎΦ For exam-
ple, a Township resident with a real estate valuation of $50,000 in 2016 will pay a total of $3,399.00 in real 
estate taxes distributed as follows: 
 

When sending in payments, it is important that you  
provide your phone number on your check. If there is 
an issue with your payment, we can contact you in 
order to correct the problem so that your payment is 
received on time. 
 

If you want a receipt, you need to bring both bill cop-
ies when dropping off payments so that both copies 

can be stamped.  If sending in your payment, include both bill copies along with a self-addressed, stamped 
envelope.  If you have any questions, please call (610) 759-7434 and Township Staff will be able to assist 

 Valuation Mills Amount 

Township $50,000.00 x 4.15 $207.50 

County $50,000.00 x 11.80 $590.00 

School $50,000.00 x 52.03 $2,601.50 

http://www.lowernazareth.com
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PHONE SCAMMERS ARE IMITATING US TO TRY TO FOOL YOU.  
 

I9w9Ω{ Ih² ¢h {th¢ ¢I9{9 {/!a{Φ 
 
PPL has  had several customers leave comments regarding apparent 
scams. Please be sure to report any scam attempts to PPL at  

1 (800) 342-5775 and also to local police. 
 
PPL is warning our customers to be aware of a phone scam in which calls appear to come from PPL and 
mimic their call center. Customers are being called and told their account is delinquent and they need to 
make an immediate payment or have their electricity shut off. In many cases, customers are being told to 
pay with prepaid debit cards. They are being instructed to call a phony call center, where they are 
prompted to enter their account information. In one brazen attempt, a scammer walked into a business 
pretending to be from PPL and demanded money under threat of a service shut-off, but was unsuccessful. 
Threatened shut-offs are a tactic used in previous scam attempts against our customers and at other utili-
ties across the country. 
 
The bogus number that customers are being told to callτ (855) 625-7634 τ has been associated with 
other scams against utility customers in other parts of the country. Another number τ (844)  255-4708 τ 
also is being used. In some cases, the bogus number has been set up to look on Caller ID like it is from PPL. 
Most recently, PPL heard that scammers are now using a different phone number -(866) 978-5151τto imi-
ǘŀǘŜ tt[Ωǎ ŀǳǘƻƳŀǘŜŘ ǇƘƻƴŜ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ŀƴŘ ǘǊȅ ǘƻ ǎǘŜŀƭ ȅƻǳǊ ƳƻƴŜȅΦ bƻ ƳŀǘǘŜǊ ǿƘŀǘ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ǘƘŜȅ ǳǎŜΣ ǘƘŜ 
advice remains the same: PPL reminds residential and small business customers that the only num-
ber you should be calling to discuss your account is 1 (800) DIAL-PPL (1-800-342-5775). Mid-size to large 
businesses can call 1 (888) 220-9991, option 4. 
 
PPL wants all of their customers to be aware of this sophisticated scam activity and be prepared. Christo-
ǇƘŜǊ /ŀǊŘŜƴŀǎΣ ŎǳǎǘƻƳŜǊ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ǾƛŎŜ ǇǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ ǎŀƛŘΣ ά²Ŝ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ 
law enforcement on these cases, and we urge any customers who receive scam 
Ŏŀƭƭǎ ǘƻ ƴƻǘƛŦȅ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǇƻƭƛŎŜΦέ 
 

Here is important information to avoid scams: 

¶ PPL will never send anyone to demand bill payment 

¶ PPL does not call customers seeking personal information 

¶ PPL will never call customers threatening to shut off electric service unless  
        immediate payment is made  

¶ PPL does not accept Green Dot or other prepaid debit cards for bill payments 

¶ PPL will conduct collections activities on accounts that are legitimately delinquent. Service termination   
        always is a last resort. When we begin the service termination process, we provide a formal notifica  
        tion that involves a letter and phone call. At any time, a customer who is delinquent can call us to   
        make a payment arrangement and avoid shutoff. 
 
Be sure to report any scam attempts to PPL at 1 (800) 342-5775 and also to local police. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION CORNERIMPORTANT INFORMATION CORNER  
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APPLIANCE RECYCLINGAPPLIANCE RECYCLING  
 

PPL has announced the return of their refrigeration appliance 
recycling service program. This is a great opportunity for resi-
dents to recycle their old refrigeration equipment, saving energy 
and costs, reducing emissions and receiving a payment from 
tt[Φ .ŜǘǘŜǊ ȅŜǘΣ ǘƘŜȅΩƭƭ Řƻ ǘƘŜ ƘŜŀǾȅ ƭƛŦǘƛƴƎ ōȅ ǇƛŎƪƛƴƎ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǳǇ ŀǘ 
ǘƘŜ ŎǳǎǘƻƳŜǊǎΩ ƘƻƳŜǎΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƛǎ ŦƻǊ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ tt[ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴπ
tial customers. 

 

PPL wants you to properly dispose of your old refrigerator, and they'll pay you 
to do it. Just go to https://pplelectricsavings.com/appliance/recycling or call  
1 (877) 486-9204 to schedule a FREE pickup of your refrigerator or freezer. Then 
PPL will mail you a check for $35. 

 
Requirements for Program Participation: 

1. The refrigerator or freezer must be clean, empty, defrosted, and in working condition. 

2. The refrigerator or freezer must be between 10 and 30 cubic feet in size. 

3. You must have an active electric account with PPL Electric Utilities at the address where you would like                
 us to pickup the refrigerator/freezer. 

4. An adult, 18 years of age or older, must be present to sign a release form at the time of the pickup. 

5. The appliance must be plugged in on the day of the pickup. 

6. ¢ƘŜ ŀǇǇƭƛŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ǊŜŎȅŎƭŜŘ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ŘƛǎŎƻƴƴŜŎǘŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ǿŀǘŜǊƭƛƴŜǎ ǇǊƛƻǊ ǘƻ ǇƛŎƪǳǇ ŎǊŜǿΩǎ ŀǊǊƛǾŀƭΦ 

7. You must provide clear and safe access to your appliances for the removal team. They will not risk  
        injury or be able to move personal effects or modify your home (e.g., remove door or railings) to re  
        move the unit(s). 
Side-by-side refrigerators are considered one appliance and are therefore eligible for one rebate. 

 

Bonus: 
If you have a working window air conditioner, we will pick that up at the same time as we are picking 
up your refrigerator/freezer.  
 

Why Participation is Important to You: 

1. You will receive a rebate of $35 for a working refrigerator or freezer and $10 for a working air condi
 tioner.*  You will receive your rebate check approximately 3 to 4 weeks after pickup. 

2. Old refrigerators and freezers typically use twice the electricity of newer modelsτrecycling your old 
 appliance instead of keeping it in the garage or basement for extra storage will reduce your energy  us-
age (and likely your utility bill)! 
3.  Conveniently get rid of old appliances with the peace of mind that they will be recycled responsibly. 
 

PPL Electric Utilities Appliance Recycling Rebate Program 
If you have any questions about the recycling program, or if you would like to schedule your pickup date by 
phone, please feel free to contact our customer service center toll free at 1-877-486-9204 (8:00AM to 
6:00PM EST Monday through Friday). 
 
*We will only pickup an air conditioner at the same time as a pickup for a refrigerator/freezer.  

IMPORTANT INFORMATION CORNERIMPORTANT INFORMATION CORNER  
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LOWER NAZARETH SENIOR CITIZENSLOWER NAZARETH SENIOR CITIZENS  
 

Visit the Lower Nazareth Adult Activities Group for a pleasant way to pass the afternoon.  
Play a card game or any other table game, or just chit chat.  The group meets in the Township 
Building located at 306 Butztown Road.   
 

Activities are held on Monday, Thursday and Friday from 12:45PM to 3:45PM  Friday is set aside for Bridge 
playing.  Lessons are  available.  
 

Midpoint of each session there is a break for refreshments. Each year there is a holiday party, summer  
picnic, and covered dish affairs.  There are also luncheons and overnight bus trips.  Most of the  activities are 
free.  This is due to the generosity of the Lower Nazareth-Hecktown Lions Club and the Township. Call Mark 
Pucillo at  (610) 759-9654 for further information.   
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SUMMER PARK PROGRAMSUMMER PARK PROGRAM  
 

The 2016 Summer Park Program was a huge success! We had a great group of 
leaders and the kids were fantastic.  We had many exciting events this sum-
mer. 
 

We want to thank the Colonial Regional Police Department and Hecktown Fire 
Department for participating in on our Hero Day.   
 

A special shout out to the Lehigh Valley Zoo for coming out and showing us 
the different animals. We also want to thank the Wilson, Easton, and Palmer 
K-9 Units for coming out and doing a demonstration for the kids.  
 

The summer concluded with the ever popular Carnival Day. The children en-
joyed carnival games, food, inflatables, and were entertained by Balloons the  
Clown. 
 

We look forward to seeing everyone again next summer!  Registration  
typically opens in early April so look for information on our website in March 
2017. 
 

This year all spots were filled the first night of registration. We strongly en-
courage everyone to register on the scheduled date to ensure a spot in the 
program.  Registration forms will be available on our website 
www.lowernazareth.com in early April 2017. 

 

Mark   
your  

calendar!! 
 

Registration 
opens 

 

April 2017 

TENNIS & BASKETBALL COURT RESTORATIONTENNIS & BASKETBALL COURT RESTORATION  
  

Lower Nazareth recently began a project to re-
store the Basketball and Tennis Courts located 
at our Municipal Park on Butztown Road.  In 
mid- September, Township Public Works  Staff 
began the demolition portion of the project.  
Construction in scheduled to begin by the end 
of September and should be completed by the 
end of October. 


